
 
 

  

 

10 June 2021 45 Pipitea Street 
Wellington 

Phone +64 0800 25 78 87 
dia.govt.nz  

Sebastian 
fyi-request-15568-a152a312@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Tēnā koe Sebastian 

Your Official Information Act request OIA20/21-0681 

Thank you for your email of 26 May 2021 where you requested the following under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):  

“ONE: A copy of the CVE work programme 

TWO: Copies of all reports-back to the Minister of Internal Affairs on progress 
implementing the CVE work programme, dated since the programme's inception 

THREE: The 2020 briefing to the incoming Minister for Internal Affairs referenced a 
“longer-term strategy for preventing violent extremism online that we will brief you on 
shortly.” I request copies of both the strategy and briefing referenced here. 

FOUR: A copy of the DVE team business plan, operating strategy and operating model 

FIVE: A copy of the New Zealand Online Crisis Response Process” 

I am writing to inform you that the timeframe to respond to your request has been extended 
by 15 working days, to 15 July 2021. This extension is made subject to section 15A(1)(b) of 
the Act, as consultations necessary to make a decision on the request are such that a proper 
response to the request cannot reasonably be made within the original time limit. However, 
the response will be provided to you earlier if possible.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my decision by the Ombudsman 
under section 28(3) of the Act. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Nāku noa, nā 

 

 

 
Anita Balakrishnan 
Tumuaki/Director Ministerial, Monitoring, and Capability Group 
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